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Notes on preparing for the Bishop to visit for an

Induction or Licensing of a new priest

Issued by the Bishop of Chichester’s Office
I hope that you may find these notes useful when preparing the service.   They are written with reference to the Bishop of Chichester, and suffragan/assistant bishops may vary their requirements.

On the website you will find a service template for a Eucharist with the Installation/Collation and Induction of a Vicar/Rector and a Eucharist with the Licensing of a Priest in Charge.  

The Institution or Collation is the rite at which the Bishop commissions the ministry of a new incumbent and commits to him/her the “cure of souls” (spiritual care) of the parish. An incumbent may be either a Rector or Vicar - these words are now virtually synonymous. 
The term “institution” is used if the patron (i.e. the person with the right to nominate the incumbent) is someone other than the Bishop. 

Induction by the Archdeacon follows. This refers to the official entrusting of the incumbent with the material resources of the parish. 

When the parish priest is described as “priest-in-charge” or “minister of a conventional district”, the rite is described as “licensing”. In such cases there is no induction. 

NOTES 

· The Service will be in the context of the Eucharist, using the Common Worship Order 1.
· On Sunday’s and major feast days the Gloria and Nicene Creed are said/sung.  On other occasions these texts may be omitted.
· The liturgical colour should normally be white. The Bishop presides and preaches. The Eucharist is not concelebrated.
· It is recommended that a special booklet is produced for the service. The order of service is available on the diocesan website.  These templates have not been paginated to allow for the fact that hymns, scripture references etc. need to be entered.  Please could you ensure that page turns are made at sensible places and not halfway through spoken or sung texts.  Lections should be the Eucharistic reading for the day unless the Bishop directs otherwise. 

· A proof of the service must be sent to the office of the officiating Bishop for approval before final printing.  If the service is being conducted by an Archdeacon, then please send the draft to the Chaplain at the Palace.

· If the parish has a Deacon, the Bishop would expect then to play their full liturgical role in the service i.e. reading the Gospel, inviting the congregation to share the peace, lead the acclamation in the Eucharistic Prayer and dismiss the people after the Blessing.  If there is no deacon, the parish priest or Archdeacon of Rural Dean should read the Gospel. 
· Gathering music may be played or sung as the congregation arrives.
· Distribution of the Holy Communion should be done efficiently and reverently.  Please discuss arrangements with the Bishop’s Chaplain.

· A liturgy booking form will need to be completed and sent to the relevant Episcopal office, and this is also available on the diocesan website 

· A rehearsal will be organised prior to the event for all concerned. Please do not hesitate to contact this office should you have any questions.

	Please do not print the service until it has been checked and approved

by the relevant Bishop’s office.

Please send a draft order of service about four weeks before the service itself,

and do not hesitate to make contact with any queries you may have.


